

Meadowfield School Swanstree Avenue Sittingbourne Kent ME10 4NL

T: 01795 477788 E: office@meadowfield.kent.sch.uk

Miss Jill M. Palmer BSc, MA, MA, NPQH Executive Principal

26th April 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

Re: Car Show Monday 8th May 2023 (Bank Holiday)

I am writing to inform you that the Friends of Meadowfield school charity (FOMS) continue to work hard to improve the health and wellbeing in positive ways within the school for our whole school community. We are a small but very proud and proactive charity that works hard for pupils and their families with the most challenging of circumstances.

With the huge success of the Wooden Spoon Wellbeing Suite we now move forward onto our new quest. We are aiming to improve the sensory suite for our amazing pupils.

On Monday the 8th May I would like to invite all friends and family members of the school and wider local community to our Meadowfield car show. The doors will open for visitors at 10:00am. Parking will not be available on the school site for safety reasons. Please reduce your carbon footprint; consider park and walk, share a lift with friends and family.

The event is an opportunity to see different vehicles; classic and modified. There will be food, fun for all. We hope you can join us in this unique experience for the whole family. The event is sponsored by the Kent Science Park and DKD Car Club who are donating all money raised on the day to the Friends of Meadowfield school charity. Tickets are available on the gate - £2 per adult, £5 per family.

Lastly, we are really lucky to have many fantastic parents, carers and staff who will be giving up their time on the 8th May to volunteer. I would like to thank those members of FOMS for their kindness and generosity.

Your faithfully

Ian Harman

Ian Harman Chairperson of FOMS

Friends of Meadowfield Charity number: 285436

